
Hawai’i State Council of  

The Emergency Nurses Association 

An On-line “Zoom” Meeting held from 18:00 to 19:20 on June 4, 2020


Attending: Steven Hobbs, Pam West, Bill Richter, Elaine Kaneshiro, Christina Donayri, Philip 
Vondrus, 


Welcome:	 	 by Steve Hobbs, President


Financials:	 	 Current Bank Balance is $36,410.98.  Anticipate decreased income from 		
	 	 	 budget due to reduced number and volume of classes. However, also 	 	
	 	 	 anticipated decreased expenses due to cancellation of national meeting 	 	
	 	 	 in Las Vegas. 


COVID 19	 	 Round Table discussion of status/developments at various Hawai’i 	 	
	 	 	 facilities. 


	 	 	 Steve shared the national website resources and played one public 	 	
	 	 	 service video sponsored by ENA. 


EN20X		 	 Las Vegas onsite meeting is cancelled; credits/refunds available for those 
	 	 	 who have paid. 


	 	 	 Sept. 8 General Assembly online. Hawai’i should have five (5) delegates 	 	
	 	 	 plus alternates.  Selected by points as described in State Council Bylaws


	 	 	 Sept 9 - 11 Scientific Assembly EN20X. Online, cost is $100. Three days 		
	 	 	 of CEU events, venders, networking. 


EmerNursesWeek	 Emergency Nurses Week is Oct. 11 - 17, 2020. State Council plans on 	 	
	 	 	 hosting event of premier of “In Case of Emergency” documentary film, an 
	 	 	 educational offering, and catered dinner. 


	 	 	 Steve sent a letter of inquiry to Lt. Gov. Josh Green to attend/present. 	 

	 	 	 Jeff Solheim will try to attend, depending on date scheduled. 

	 	 	 Consensus was that anticipated attendance would be 50 - 100 people.

	 	 	 General discussion of possible venues. Decision date before Aug. 1. 


Next meeting Aug. 6th, 2020: Physical vs Zoom


